
IMPORTANT DATES:                                                                   

Oct 8th—   Lorne Harasen @ Library 10‐2 p.m.                      

Oct 16th—   Dinner Theatre Tickets go on sale       

Oct 19th—   50+ Supper                                               

Oct 22nd—   Halloween Cabaret, Balgonie MulƟplex‐

Oct 17th—   Council MeeƟng, Council Chambers      

     @ 6:15. 

 

 

TALK          
OF             

THE           
TOWN 

Prices for advertising a  business:  
$10—business card size,  
$30–quarter page ad,  
$60—half page ad,  
$120—full page ad.     
 

Local programs and announcements 
are not charged.   

 However, you must have a  
Balgonie Post Office Box # to advertise. 

Send news items to the  
balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 



BALGONIE SWIMMING POOL 

The pool has closed for yet another season.  Thank you to all the patrons who 

came out to the pool this year.  The Balgonie Swimming Pool Board would like to 

thank the following: 

THANK YOU to the Town of Balgonie employees for their hard work this season.  

It is always greatly appreciated. 

THANK YOU to all the lifeguards who did a great job of teaching lessons, keeping 

our children safe, and for keeping the pool running smoothly. 

Brendan, Callissa, Allyson, Ashley, Kyle, Bryden, Kayla, Jade and Abby.              

See you all next summer! 





90th Birthday Celebration  

for Barbara Siebert! 

Come and go tea on     

October 9th/16  

at the Balgonie 50+    

Centre  

132 Queen Street,  

from 1:30-4:00p.m. 



Box 310, 129 Railway St.  

Phone:  306-771-2284   Fax:  306-771-2899 

E-mail:  townofbalgonie@sasktel.net 

Emergency Number:   

306-535-4235 

 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 to noon and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Monday to Friday 

From	the	Town	

TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS  are open to the  public.  They are regularly scheduled on the 2nd and 4th  

Mondays of every month starƟng at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the   

Balgonie  AdministraƟon Building.            

    

Council meeƟng is scheduled for October,  17th. 

Reminder to Balgonie Residents: 

Vehicles are not to be parked on the street for more than 24 hours, except weekends and 

holidays.  If your vehicle is not used regularly, you must park it on your own property.   

All vehicles stored on your property must be licensed and in good repair.  Storage of        

unlicensed and junked vehicles on your property are  considered to be a 

“nuisance” by Town of Balgonie Bylaws.      

ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS: 

Taxes and uƟlity bills may be paid electronically through your online banking website.  The payments 

would be under Town of Balgonie Taxes and Town of Balgonie UƟliƟes.   

(Do not choose Balgonie Water—this payee is a previous business and is not connected with the Town of 

Balgonie.)   

Please contact the Town office to obtain your account numbers.   

Electronic payments for uƟliƟes and taxes are a convenient way to pay your bills, but they are not  

instantaneous.   Please allow 2‐3 business days before any due date so that your payment is receipted by 

our office before any penalƟes apply.  The bank requires Ɵme to process the payment and advise the Town.    



Lorne Harasen coming to our library Oct 8 ‐ 10:00 a.m.‐ 2:00 p.m. 

                                                           Lorne Harasen writes his broadcast memoir 

One of Saskatchewan’s longest serving broadcasters, Lorne Harasen, has wriƩen his career 
memoir. EnƟtled: The Harasen Line, a Broadcaster’s Memoir, the 269‐page book outlines the           
adventures and highlights of a career that exceeded 50 years. Harasen began his career as a staff  
announcer at CJGX Yorkton.  

 

78‐year‐old Harasen, a member of the Canadian AssociaƟon of Broadcasters Half Century 
Club, began his career at CJGX Yorkton and conƟnued on at CFQC Saskatoon, CKCK, CKRM and CKCK 
Television in Regina. He was a respected journalist who covered some of the biggest news stories 
and most important insƟtuƟons in Saskatchewan. Lorne Harasen’s work earned him major naƟonal 
awards including the LifeƟme Achievement Award when it was introduced by the Radio Television 
News Directors AssociaƟon of Canada in 2003. 

 

Perhaps best known for hosƟng open line radio on CKCK and CKRM for almost 30 years The 
Harasen Line aƩracted some of the highest audience numbers in Saskatchewan radio history. The 
book includes accounts of the good, bad, hilarious and even gut wrenching and scary Ɵmes. Harasen 
also has some pointed things to say about the broadcast news media. 

 

The memoir includes a secƟon on some of his countless guests, famous and infamous, some 
of his most celebrated interviews, transcribed, with such people as Bing Crosby, separaƟst Rene 
Levesque, New Orleans District AƩorney, Jim Garrison, and Academy Award actor, Jack Lemmon. It 
also includes a look at Saskatchewan’s changing aƫtudes and even a secƟon on the Roughriders as 
well as a picture gallery. 

 

Besides carrying a heavy broadcast load Lorne Harasen also found Ɵme to serve his church 
and community as a school trustee, a director and acƟvity chair of the Saskatchewan Roughriders for 
almost 45 years, as a supporter of veterans causes and as a fundraiser for charitable and community 
needs throughout the province.  

 

The author will be making appearances for book signings in book stores, public libraries and 
other events. Lorne Harasen will parƟcipate in a book event in the Balgonie Public Library on          
Saturday October 8 between 10am and 2pm. His book will be available then for those 
wishing to  purchase. 

 

For more informaƟon, contact Lorne Harasen at 1‐306‐584‐2122.  

Balgonie	Public	Library	Branch,	Southeast	Regional	





Balgonie Curling Club 
Is accepƟng resumes for the following posiƟon for the 

2016/17 Curling Season 

Ice Maker/Caretaker 

Must have experience making and caring for curling ice 

DuƟes include 

InstallaƟon of ice at beginning of season 

Care and maintenance of ice throughout season 

Care and operaƟon of ice plant and equipment 

Cleaning of lobby area 

Term is from October 1 – March 31 

A criminal record check will be required upon hiring 

If you are interested in this posiƟon, please submit your resume,                                                                            

including wage expectaƟons, to the Balgonie Curling Club before October 15, 2016 

Balgonie Curling Club, Box 275, Balgonie, S0G 0E0 

or email to llcwaite@sasktel.net 

For more informaƟon call Lindsay at 306‐771‐4283 or 306‐536‐4632  

Curling Fees 2016/17: 
 

 
 
 
Rental Rates: 
$20/hour/sheet 
$300 for 6 hours (all 3 sheets) 
$350/day 
Curling rink will supply bar services if requested for $100/day or $50/night. 
Lounge Space Rental - $20/hour, $100/day 

Open League, Mixed League and Senior League 

  Once a Week Twice a Week 

Adults $220 $305 

Students $130 $180 

Seniors $130 $180 

Family $500 (*must reside in same household)  

Junior Learn to                  
Curl Program:  $80/person 
 
Youth League: $100/person 
 
Ladies League                      
(Jan - Mar):  $120/person 
 
 NEW Skins League           
(Nov - Dec):  $400/team  





Office Hours: 

1st Wednesday of the Month  

6:30—8pm, remaining  

Wednesdays 3‐5pm 

OR by Appointment with  

Rev Bev Diduck 306‐519‐4481 

Balgonie United Church 

Time of Worship: 11:00 a.m.        

 Sunday School 11:00 a.m.    

     If you would like a ride, 

please call by Friday: 771-4303  

 

Just a brief outline of what the Elks’ Lodges mean to communities; 
 
Lodges are groups of men and women across Canada joined through common 
bonds of friendship and charity.  Members focus on principles of charity and 
community service with an emphasis on children in need.  
 
Charitable initiatives and projects are varied as response is directed by interest 
and perceived community needs.  The Elks and Royal Purple Fund for          
Children, support Lodges engaged in charitable initiatives and projects on      
local, provincial and national levels. 
 
Elks of Canada members contribute over $15 million a year in donations and 
volunteer time. 
 
Our meetings are held the third Tuesday of the month.  The next meeting will 
be held on Tuesday October 18th @ 8:00 pm at the Balgonie Multiplex, small 
hall.  If you are at all interested in the lodge and wish to find out additional     
information or want to join, please give Darren Kiel a call at 306-591-3802. 



Did  you know the town has a                  

Facebook page? 

This Facebook page is run through the 

town office. 

For updates on what’s happening in the 

community, check out our page  

hƩps://www.facebook.com/Balgonies‐

Talk‐of‐the‐Town 

 

 

The Balgonie youth 
committee would like 
anyone who has any       

questions, concerns, or 
anyone who would like 
to know the progress 

of the playground, 
please feel free to  

contact Aleesha Bliss 
by email 

johner_21@hotmail.com  

Fr. Ed Hengen and 

St. Joseph’s Parish, of Balgonie,  

would like to welcome you to come and worship with us. 

Mass times: 

  Saturday   7:00 p.m. 

  Sunday 10:30 a.m. 

For information please call 771-2387, email us at 
st.jobal@sasktel.net, or visit our website at 

www.catholic-church.org/stjosephbalgonie 

“For where two or three are gathered in my name, 

I am there among them.” (Mt. 18:20) 





Safety 
 

 

 

Choose the right costume 
 

‐ Use make up or face paint instead of masks, before you use the make up—do a test patch 

to make sure you are not allergic or to it. 
 

‐ Improperly fiƫng masks can interfere with children’s vision, if you choose a mask, 

make sure it fits properly and allows them to see properly 
 

‐ Avoid costumes that are too big and have long dangling pieces that children can trip over. 
 

‐ Nylon or heavyweight polyester costumes are best. Remember, that flame resistant 

does not mean fire proof. 
 

Avoid Danger when decoraƟng 
 

‐ Check indoor and outdoor decoraƟve lights for broken or cracked 

sockets, frayed or bare wires or loose connecƟons. Do not overload 

extension cords. 

‐ Instead of using candles, consider using a small flashlight or baƩery operated can‐

dles to light jack‐o‐lanterns. 
 

Stay secure while trick or treaƟng 
 

‐ Give each child a flashlight to carry, to make themselves more visible to others. 
 

‐ Make sure children look both ways and cross when no cars are coming. 
 

‐ Tell children to stay in well lit areas and only visit homes that have their outside 

lights turned on, make sure they know never to go inside homes or cars. 
 

Be with candy and toys 
 

‐ Tell children not to eat any treats you have looked them over. 
 

‐ Be careful when giving children any treats that could be a choking hazards 

such as chewy candies, peanuts and other hard candies. 
 

For more safety Ɵps ‐ please visit h

 





 
VOTER ID 

 
As of March 2012 new requirements for voter identification for local government elections are in effect 
similar to those in place for federal and provincial elections. Those wishing to vote will be required to 
present identification at the polling stations in order to receive a ballot. 
Bringing proper identification will ensure your voice is heard and will help your local election run as smoothly 
as possible. Photo identification is your best option but there are other alternatives available to you.  
 
The purpose of the voter ID requirements is to maintain the integrity of local election processes. Your name 
and address must appear in some form on your voter identification documents. 
 
Photo ID Is Your BEST Option 
 
Acceptable photo identification is ID that is government-issued, valid and has your photo, name and address. 
Examples include:  
• A valid Saskatchewan Driver’s Licence.  
• A valid Saskatchewan ID card issued by SGI or any motor licence issuer.  
• Any other valid government issued photo ID issued by a Canadian government whether federal, provincial or 

municipal, or an agency of that government, so long as it includes your name and address. 



            ELCIC Lutheran Churches 
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Edenwold holds services  

every Sunday at 11:00 am. 

St. John’s Lutheran Church, on the Correction Line Road, 
holds services on the 2nd & 4th Sunday every month at 
9:30 am. 

Contacts: 

Garnet Mang at (306) 586-2855 for St. John’s  

Rodney Koch at (306) 771-4521 for St. Paul’s 



The camping & summer season 

has sadly come to an end.  

Please make sure that all 

campers, trailers, recreation 

vehicles , boats, etc. are 

properly stored for the     

upcoming season.  Please make 

any necessary arrangements 

needed, to ensure that they 

are not on town property. 

What is the speed limit of where you are driving? 

 

On Balgonie streets, the speed limit is 40Km/hr.,  unless  you 
are in the school zone which is marked at 30Km/hr.  The signs 

are located at the corners of Main St. & Assiniboia St. and    
also Main St. & Qu’Appelle St.  

We have had a speed reduction on the Westview gravel road,        
between Highway 364 and Herauf St.  The speed limit is 40Km/

hour, after that to Highway 46 the speed limit is 80Km/hr.  
This road is for local traffic only. 

Please be aware that the Highway #1 speed limit has been re-
duced to 60 & 80Km/hour for the construction of the bypass 
project.  As well as on Highway 46, there is a speed  reduction 

around Pilot Butte from 100Km/hour to 80Km/hr. 

Now that students are back in school, there has been an         
increase of vehicles driving inappropriately throughout 

town, especially over the noon hour.  Please make sure to     
remind all drivers in your household, that driving is a           
privilege not a right.  Officers will be issuing tickets                 

to those who are in violation of these limits. 



Recreation	News	
By	Shaun	McBain	

Our annual 2016 Dinner Theatre is right around the corner.  This year’s play is called MAMA WON’T FLY. The dates for 
the production are November 4, 5 and November 11, and November 12.  Box office tickets go on sale Sunday, October 16 
at the Balgonie Multiplex from 9:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.  This year, tickets are $40.00 each.   Park your car in order that you 
arrive and numbers will be passed out at 6 a.m. sharp the morning of the 18th of October. Parking a car and leaving it 
unattended doesn’t hold your place in line. 

 

Around the middle of October, the committee will be canvassing the town and rural community for donations toward the 
Dinner Theatre.  Our members will begin phoning around the middle of October.  Please read the instructions below       
regarding dropping off food items.  Thank you in advance for your co-operation folks in making this event such a success.  
If you have any questions regarding food donations, etc. please phone Susan at 306-771-2202 donations for both       
weekends may be dropped off Wednesday, November 2 between the hours of 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. at the Balgonie    
Multiplex.  

 

If you miss the drop off time – donations are accepted at the Multiplex anytime during the event. Please call Penni             
at 306 -771 -2230 

Please put your name on food items when dropping them off. 

 

Donation items may also be purchased at Cross Country Foods, your name will be placed on the item and Cross Country 
Foods will deliver your donated item to the Multiplex. 

 

Cash donations are also gladly accepted.  Please drop off at the Town office – Cheques made payable to the Balgonie 
Rec. Board – Dinner Theatre.   

 

We would like to remind you that this fundraiser brings in approximately $35,000.00 into our community. The proceeds this 
year will be divided between the Recreation Board, Balgonie Swimming Pool, Balgonie Curling Club, the Volunteer Fire 
Department, the Balgonie Early Learning Centre, Balgonie Playschool, Balgonie Dance and Twirl and the Multiplex. 

 

Our event is also looking for volunteers to assist in waitering, waitressing, kitchen duties, etc.; we would be pleased to have 
you.  If you are new to the community and would like to meet new people, this is a great opportunity.  Please phone me, 
Shaun McBain @ 771-4343 or Penni at 771-2230. 

 

 

PUBLIC SKATING AND STICK & PUCK / RINK TIMES FOR 2016-17 SEASON  
 

CLIP AND SAVE………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Public Skating times     Stick and Puck  
Tuesday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m.        Monday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m. 
Thursday    3:30 - 4:45 p.m.   Wednesday    3:30 - 4:45 p.m.   
Sunday       12:30 - 1:45 p.m.   Friday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m. 
 



50+  Club 

 News 

 

Next Supper on October 19th, 2016 

Bridge Tournament on October 15th, hosted                

by our club. 

EXERCISE get together resumed September 8th 

Monday and Thursday—9:00-10:00 a.m. 

Everyone welcome to join in. 

October supper is the ideal time to dawn your favorite Halloween costume. 

Next Regular Meeting October 3rd. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

For information on bookings 

at the 50+ Club – contact Wayne/Margaret 306-771-4230  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

CRIBBAGE WINNERS 

 1st–  Ruth Duncan & Lydian Youck 

 2nd– Sharon Brown & Kelly Frizzell 

 3rd– Grant & Deanna Wagner 

    Bob Champion & Shirley Sunrdquist 

    Lisa Butz & Myrna Belanger 

 24 Hands‐  Edna Eliasson  Barry Leibel       

    Eleanor Rumple  Marion Woytuik   

    Don Leir    Terry Mack                                                  

    Tim Grubb   Ruth Duncan    

    Marian Jorgensen GerƟe Kramer 



Winter is on it’s way!  We are here to help with any vehicle requirements           

needed, and to provide excellent customer service to                                    

help you get back on the road. 

 ‐ Tires: all makes                                                         ‐ Coolant system                               

 ‐ Tune‐up         ‐ Brakes                                               

 ‐ Oil & Filter                                                        ‐ Front end components                  

 ‐ DiagnosƟcs & Scanning                                 ‐ Plus, inspecƟons.                         

Come in and see the friendly staff at our shop,                                          

202 Service Road in Balgonie, SK.   

Call 306‐771‐4271 to make an appointment!    

 

2016 BALGONIE  WASTE &  

RECYCLING PICKUP DATES 

October 4 Garbage October 11 Recycling 

October 18 Garbage October 25 Recycling 

November 1 Garbage November 8 Recycling 

November 15 Garbage November 22 Recycling 

REMINDER: Garbage and     

Recycling  Carts  are  to  be 

put out on the street at 7am  

and brought in aŌer  garbage 

or recycling collecƟon  is  

complete.  If carts are        

damaged  before or aŌer 

these hours, homeowners are 

responsible for the charges. 

 



527-9978 

Gas Appliance Service & InstallaƟons  

Furnace Replacements—Underground Gas 

Lines 

Garage &Heaters—BBQ Hook ups  

Complete Gas Fiƫng Services 

Lyle Morris 
Licensed Gas Fitter 

      Box 356     

  Balgonie SK S0G 0E0 

Tel:  306.771.2351 

Cell: 306.531.5836 







 

New To Shades Of  Bliss— 

FULL BODY WAXING 

We also Offer... 

Men’s, Women’s and Children’s cuts 

Colors, Styles, Deep Treatments, Perms… 
Ear and Nose Piercing           

Natural Healing 
 


